
 

 

 
 
 

      
           

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

DB08:021 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
February 5, 2008   

Contact: Kate Folmar 
(916) 653-6575 

ATTENTION MEDIA: 
“Decline-To-State” Voter Rights 

SACRAMENTO – Secretary of State Debra Bowen today asked for the broadcast media’s help 
in reminding Californians of the rights of voters who chose not to affiliate with a particular  
political party, commonly known as “decline-to-state” (DTS) voters. 
 
“Under California law, each political party decides whether to allow DTS voters to participate in 
their presidential primaries,” said Secretary Bowen, the state’s top elections officer.  “In this 
particular election, two of the six political parties are allowing DTS voters to request their 
parties’ ballots: the Democratic and American Independent parties.” 
 
The Secretary of State’s Voter Hotline has received several dozen calls from DTS voters around 
the state reporting some county poll workers have not been fully aware of DTS voter rights.  
 
“If a DTS voter does not specifically ask for one party’s ballot at the polls, he or she will be  
given a non-partisan ballot containing the seven statewide ballot measures, but no presidential 
candidate names,” Secretary Bowen added.  “Voters who have any questions about their rights 
should call our toll-free Voter Hotline at (800) 345-VOTE.” 
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